

**PETERBOROUGH WEST NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE
 (AREA NORTH & WEST 3)**

**MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15 OCTOBER 2012 AT 7PM
 AT THE COPELAND COMMUNITY CENTRE, BRETTON, PETERBOROUGH**

Members Present:

West	Councillor Arculus (Chairman), Dalton and Maqbool
Bretton North	Councillors Fitzgerald and Sylvester
Bretton South	Councillor Fletcher
Ravensthorpe	Councillor Murphy

Officers Present:

Julie Rivett, Neighbourhood Manager, PCC
 Laura Almond, Assistant Neighbourhood Manager, PCC
 Peter Davis, Partnership Manager, PCC
 Andy Tatt, Transport Group Manager, PCC
 Mick Robb, Enterprise Peterborough
 Louise Tyers, Compliance Manager, PCC

Others Present:

Twenty eight people registered their attendance at the meeting.

Item	Discussion and Actions	Action
1. Apologies for Absence	No apologies for absence were received.	
2. Declarations of Interest	None	
3. Minutes from the previous meeting	The minutes from the meeting held on 2 July 2012 were agreed as a true and accurate record.	
4. Issues arising from previous Meeting	<p>The Neighbourhood Manager and Assistant Neighbourhood Manager provided an update on the issues raised at the previous meeting and which were shown on a rolling presentation.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The funding allocation for the Whitecross underpass had been received and was being transferred to the relevant team. A review of all trees in the city was about to be undertaken and Bretton would be the first ward to reviewed. The outcomes of the review would be brought to a future meeting of the 	

	<p>Neighbourhood Committee and ward councillors would be kept informed.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The outcome of the consultation for the Atherstone Avenue, Walcott Walk and Buckland Road area was shown on the presentation. • Peter Davis, Partnership Manager at the Council and who was responsible for the the Enterprise Peterborough contract was present at tonight's meeting. • Options for verge parking improvements would be considered later on the agenda. 	
<p>5. Open Session</p>	<p>Attendees of the meeting were given the opportunity to ask questions and raise issues affecting the areas in wher they lived. These included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Councillor Murphy stated that it was regrettable that green space, a lower density of housing and an entrance to the railway station were not now included in the plans for the proposed development in Midland Road. A representative from the Longhurst Group advised that the proposed density for the development was believed to be viable and that they were open for discussion on what green space should be included in the area. The proposed footbridge to the station had to be removed from the plans due to its lack of viability as it could not be delivered within a 90 dwellings development and would need to be considered as part of the wider regeneration of the area. • Steve Lee advised that by the riverbank street lighting was being left on for large parts of the day which was not efficient. Andy Tatt advised that he would take this back to the relevant team at the council. • Councillor Murphy advised that there had been a number of issues with dogs in the Ravensthorpe area. There was a need for education for dog owners alongside enforcement of powers. A dog had been destroyed but responsible ownership was needed. • Mr Dent asked who was responsible for the removal debris from a house during building work, was it the owner or builder? Mick Robb from Enterprise Peterborough confirmed that it would be the resident's responsibility. <p>A number of issues were also raised concerning the performance of Enterprise Peterborough, including:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Councillor Fletcher stated that in South Bretton there were a number of areas where the trees and shrubs were very overgrown, including streetlamps being hidden by trees. Did Enterprise have a programme in place for cutting back trees and shrubs? Mick Robb from Enterprise Peterborough advised that there was a programme in place which had started in mid-September and would run until February. There had been issues around the bird nesting season and with the unseasonable summer weather. He gave an assurance that Enterprise Peterborough were already planning for a similar summer next year. • Glennis Bentley stated that Enterprise Peterborough had attended a meeting of the Ravensthorpe Residents Association 	<p>AT</p>

in June but nothing had been done since. A resident had been told that they could be prosecuted for cutting back a shrub which was blocking a sight line. She also asked to see a copy of the contract. Peter Davis, Partnership Manager advised that he would look again at the area and would let Glennis have some information on the contract but not all of it could be released.

- Enterprise Peterborough was performing badly across all parts of the city and it was getting worse.
- In response to a question by John Green on how much was Enterprise Peterborough being paid for the contract, Peter Davis advised that some financial information should be available but some of it would be commercially sensitive and could not be released.
- Enterprise Peterborough had previously been asked to look at the debris left by smokers around the hospital site, could the sweeper route be changed to cover these areas? In response Mick Robb advised that it could be.
- An overflowing bin on Hartwell Way by the Whitecross bus stop had been reported to Enterprise Peterborough and the caller was told that it was nothing to do with Enterprise Peterborough and told to ring the council. They were then unable to get through and when they did were told to monitor the bin and ring back.
- In response to a question on how long the contract with Enterprise Peterborough was, it was confirmed that it was for 23 years.
- A question was asked about what action the council could take against Enterprise Peterborough if they were not fulfilling the contract. Peter Davis advised that there were a set of key performance indicators (KPI) for the contract and if Enterprise Peterborough were not performing then compensation could be required to be paid back to the council.
- Councillor Arculus advised that the contract was being looked at by all levels of the Council.
- A comment was made that at the police meeting earlier they had brought data highlighting what work was being done in the area. It may help with the issues around Enterprise Peterborough to bring similar data to future meetings on their performance against the KPIs.
- Councillor Fitzgerald stated that a growing number of councillors, across all parties, were having issues with the service. £2m had also been taken out of the budget for this year. However it needed to be remembered that there were also issues when the service was being run directly by the council. People wanted to know if Enterprise Peterborough were performing to the contract and he encouraged people to contact their local councillor if they had any issues with the service.
- Mr Gascoyne stated that if Peterborough was aspiring to be the Environment Capital then more resources were needed not less. It was important to keep the city clean including stopping flytipping as this encouraged others to flytip. This also created other issues such as anti-social behaviour and health issues.
- Mr Lee advised that by the riverbank the local people had worked with Enterprise Peterborough to come up with a

	<p>strategy to clear up the area including leaving the collected rubbish in bags at a certain place to be collected by Enterprise.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Councillor Murphy stated that a number of complaints about Enterprise Peterborough had been made and councillors needed to come up with a plan to improve the situation as the public were obviously not happy with the decisions being made. • Cllr Arculus confirmed that representatives from Enterprise Peterborough would now be coming to each meeting so hopefully reporting issues would be easier. • At the next meeting a report would be brought on Enterprise Peterborough's performance against its KPIs. 	PD
6. Matters for Committee Decision	<p><u>Capital Allocation for 2012/13</u></p> <p>The Neighbourhood Committee considered a report on the proposals for allocating the committee's capital budget of £25,000 for 2012/13.</p> <p>The Neighbourhood Committee were asked to consider and approve the following:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. The proposals for allocation of the capital budget of £25,000 for 2012/13; 2. The proposals which would receive an allocation of the budget; 3. A reduction in the individual allocations should the approved proposals exceed the £25,000 budget, to be determined by the Neighbourhood Manager; and 4. The Neighbourhood Manager would be responsible for determining the final detail of the project in consultation with Ward Councillors and other relevant parties. <p>Proposals which sought approval from Members were as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Bretton North - Contribution towards providing additional parking in Heltwate – proposed by Cllr Wayne Fitzgerald – approximately £10,000 • Bretton North - Additional Water features for Bretton Water Park – Proposed by Cllr Wayne Fitzgerald - approximately £7000 • Bretton North - Contribution towards equipment to reinstate a park at Mewburn – proposed by Cllr Ann Sylvester – approximately £2000 • Bretton South - Contribution towards upgrading the Ringwood Pavilion and Car Park – proposed by Cllr Michael Fletcher – approximately £6000 <p>Comments and responses to questions were as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • In response to a question by Councillor Murphy as to whether the money could be used for projects other than capital for example keeping play centres open, Julie Rivett advised that it could not. Community Action Plans were currently being developed and this was the way of getting those issues identified as they would drive how budgets in the area would be spent. • Councillor Fletcher advised that the activity centre next to this Centre now had only a limited opening. A group of volunteers 	

	<p>were willing to run it but they needed funding.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • At the request of Councillor Maqbool, Julie Rivett confirmed the process for people feeding into the development of the Community Action Plans. The plans were currently in draft would shortly be sent to councillors and partners for consultation. It would then come to the next meeting of the Neighbourhood Committee for consideration. • Councillor Arculus encouraged everybody to think how next year's budget could be spent and to start feeding ideas through to their ward councillors. <p>The Committee unanimously agreed:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. the proposals for allocation of the capital budget of £25,000 for 2012/13; 2. the proposals which would receive an allocation of the budget would be: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Bretton North - Contribution towards providing additional parking in Heltwate – approximately £10,000 • Bretton North - Additional Water features for Bretton Water Park – approximately £7000 • Bretton North - Contribution towards equipment to reinstate a park at Mewburn – approximately £2000 • Bretton South - Contribution towards upgrading the Ringwood Pavilion and Car Park – approximately £6000 3. to a reduction in the individual allocations should the approved proposals exceed the £25,000 budget, to be determined by the Neighbourhood Manager; and 4. that the Neighbourhood Manager would be responsible for determining the final detail of the project in consultation with ward councillors and other relevant parties. <p>Reasons for the decision:</p> <p>The budget assigned to Neighbourhood Committees was assigned specifically to spend on projects which addressed priorities from the communities for each Neighbourhood Committee area. To enable the £25K to be spent within this financial year Members were asked to bring forward capital spend projects which helped to meet some of these emerging priorities. This active Member involvement ensures the money was spent on the most appropriate projects to benefit communities.</p> <p>Alternative options considered:</p> <p>Not to spend the money. This would lead to proposed local projects not receiving funding resulting in no benefit to the local area.</p>	
<p>7. Updates on Matters of Interest Relevant to the Committee</p>	<p>a) <u>Verge Parking Improvements</u></p> <p>The Neighbourhood Committee received a presentation on proposed verge parking improvements from the Transport Group Manager. Plans were circulated on the tables for a number of options for Hartwell Way, which had been identified as the priority</p>	

	<p>for this area.</p> <p>Option 1 was to build another bund feature to protect the verge.</p> <p>Option 2 was to consider allowing parking on Hartwell Way by putting in a number of areas for parking. This would require a Traffic Regulation Order to be put in place as there was currently a clearway in place. This option would also help to address issues with speeding vehicles.</p> <p>Comments and responses to questions were as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Andy Tatt advised that consultation has been undertaken and whilst there had been a low response all had supported option 1. • Sandra Wilson stated that she believed that there was a poor response because people did not understand what the options were. Residents had not been consulted about option 2. • A comment was made that there was a good example of grasscrete at the East Community Complex. On Hartwell Way people could not park near their homes but would be able to if grasscrete was put in place. In response Andy Tatt advised that grasscrete would be an expensive option. The £10,000 which had been allocated for the project would enable a traffic regulation order and bunds but not grasscrete. • Councillor Murphy asked if the council could just talk to the residents involved to get them to move their vehicles or use enforcement if necessary. <p>Agreed Actions</p> <p>To support, in principle, the proposals subject to further consultation with the Ravensthorpe Residents Association.</p>	AT
8. Next Meeting	The next meeting of the Neighbourhood Committee was due to be held on Tuesday 15 January 2013, venue to be confirmed.	

Meeting Closed 9.17 pm

ACTIONS

DATE	ACTION	WHO?	STATUS
15 October 2012	Issue around street lighting being left on for large parts of the day to be reported back to the relevant council team.	Andy Tatt	
	Report on Enterprise Peterborough's performance against its KPIs to be brought to the next meeting.	Peter Davis	
	Further consultation with Ravensthorpe Residents Association on the proposed options for parking on Hartwell Way.	Andy Tatt	